










DETACHMENT UPDATES 

• Only one Sexual Assault reported in the month of January. It is still under investigation. 

• Of the two Assaults in January, one was Domestic related and charges have been laid. 

The other involved an Assault Police charge. 

• The Crimes Against a Person were Criminal Harassment and Threatening investigations. 

• There were no Break and Enters reported during this time period. 

• The Theft over occurrences involved the theft of a vehicle, an ATV and a Motorized 

Snow Machine. 

• The Frauds involved a cheque fraud, an Identity theft and two telephone fraud 

attempts. Of note, one of those telephone calls involved a false registration system for 
Covid vaccinations in which they asked for the person's personal information. The other 
involved the impersonation of a Tech Company and the caller was provided remote 

access to the victim's computer. Unfortunately the victim was then defrauded of 

approximately $20,000.00. 

• The Mischiefs consisted of a pushed over Port-a-Potty and a destroyed snowman. 

• Of the 17 Motor Vehicle Collisions reported 7 (41%) involved collisions with animals. 

Two collisions were as a result of Impaired Drivers. Luckily we did not have any Personal 

Injury collisions this month. 

• Motorized Snow Machine patrols have started on our local trails. Over 75 sledders have 

been checked so far with a few warnings received. 
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